Special Fairgrounds June 30, 1965

This special meeting was called to order by President Lindow at 8:30 P.M. of the Hillsboro Jaycees

Five representatives/including Jess Hudson, Pete Rienecker, Russell Shook met with the board to present their plans for building and putting on a rodeo either during the fair or on the Labor Day weekend.

They would like the concession rights. If this wasn't accepted by the board, they would be willing to work out some type of percentage on the concessions and on the gate. The stock contractor would want a fixed amount or a percentage of the gate.

Since there is no room on the program this year except on Tuesday or Wednesday afternoon which certainly would not be a good time to initiate a new feature.

Mr. Shook asked how much the fair board could help them with the program, either financially or by labor. The board informed him Mr. Ball could oversee if he had the time but as to the money, the budget has been set and there is nothing for this type of building program.

After some discussion, it was agreed that the Jaycees would get some plans by visiting other rodeo grounds and return to the next meeting, July 7, with figures andmore information.

More discussion was held and the board agreed this would be a good addition to the grounds but kkek felt this shoulbe built with fair money and run by fair personel. The grandstand area was discussed. This would be the logical place but the blacktop would have to be removed. No definite action taken at this time.

KHRYARYKERK

U. Gindou?

Mr. Gardner made a motion to authorize the fair management to sign a contract with a carnival for 1965% as soon as possiblt. Mr. Weible seconded. Motion carried.

Blackbopping the barn aisles and hobby hall was discussed. No action taken.

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:30 p.m.

Respecfully submitted,

Betty Shearer, Sec.